
   

July, Aug, Sept 2023 
 

“And my tongue shall speak of thy righteousness and of thy praise all the day long.” Psalm 35:28 

 

Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  

 

Solid Rock Baptist Church  

Thank you all so much for your continued prayers. Exciting things are happening at Solid Rock Baptist Church. 

Our Sunday School program continues to thrive and grow, the kids love coming and learning from God’s Word. 

Praise the Lord, all the funds came in for the church to be able to purchase a property. The next steps include 

getting a building ready to meet in and getting the proper permits in place to be able to hold services. The 

property currently has two buildings. The plan is to convert one of these buildings into a main worship center 

and the other into a place to hold Sunday School. Please pray that this will not be a long process and we can get 

into the building possibly by the end of the year. Along with our regular services, we continue to hold Sunday 

afternoon service at the homeless shelter which is always a great blessing to attend. We also have a Wednesday 

Night Bible Study and Friday Night Youth. The kids love coming on Friday night for a fun time and learning 

from God’s Word.  

 

Holiday Clubs 

In June, our church hosted a Holiday Club at our church with an Under the Sea theme and the children learned 

about Jonah. It was a great time of fun, games, songs, and learning about the Lord. In July, we did another two-

day Holiday Club, but this one was in the Walmer Township. Each day, over 120 children came to sing songs, 

and hear a Bible lesson in the Xhosa language.   

 

Bible Studies 

In July, myself and Courtney Womack had the opportunity to start a Bible study in the Walmer township. This 

is where our bus kids come from and also where we do our Holiday Clubs. We have several families who come 

from this area and we wanted to try and get to know some of the ladies and some of the children’s mamas, so 

we felt compelled to start a ladies and teen girl Bible study. So far it has been a real blessing and we look 

forward to what the Lord will do through this ministry.  

 

I am also holding a ladies Bible study at the homeless/drug rehab shelter. We are currently studying Women of 

the Bible in both of these studies and it has been exciting to see the women’s desire to learn from God’s Word.  

 

Medical Ministries 

CPR classes have been going amazingly well. I have had the opportunity to teach a total of 21 students free of 

charge thanks to your donations. So many people have voiced how appreciative they are for being able to take 

the class and learn life saving skills. It is because of your sacrificial giving that these individuals are able to 

attend these classes and learn these skills. On September 23, we have a Medical Screening outreach planned to 

screen for high blood pressure and diabetes. Please pray for us as we also will give out the Gospel during this 

event. Please pray for me on November 10, 2023 as I will be taking my South African Nursing exam. It is 

nothing like the exams in America and to say that I am nervous would be a bit of an understatement.  

 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support, 

 

Hannah Bennett 

HANNAH BENNETT  

MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  

“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

 Contact Info: PO Box #24318, Baywest Mall, Port Elizabeth, SA 6034;  
Email: h.bennett@dbmi.org   

Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV (www.dbmi.org) 
 Sending Church: Fellowship Baptist Church Durham, NC (Pastor Rick Finley) 
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PRAISES & PRAYER 

 

PRAISES: 

--God’s faithfulness 

--New Church Property 

--New Ladies Bible Study 

 

PRAYERS: 

--September 23 Medical Outreach 

--November 10 Nursing Exam 

--Ongoing Visa situation  
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